Brule River Riders Snowmobile Club
Twin Gables Restaurant, Brule, WI
April 6, 2023

The April 6, 2023, meeting was called to order by Vice President, Zachary Makela at 7:04 pm.

Secretary’s Report: Minutes were read. Motion to accept by Dave Whitehead and second by

Don Miesbauer. MP
No correspondence.

Treasurers Report: Matt Hughes gave treasurer’s report. Motion to accept report by Zachary

Makela, seconded by Dave Whitehead. MP Matt reported that he does not have access to the
PayPal account. We are looking into this.

Groomer Trails:

Trails are closed. We were able to keep the trails open a few extras days due to weather
and snow conditions. The South Range and Hawthorne groomers have been moved to
Makela’s with the Riverside groomer to be moved on Friday. We are in the process of
closing the gates.

Dave Whitehead and Al Makela are going out to the Shack on Friday to close it up for the
year.

Fuel needs to be pumped out of the tank that is at the Highland Town Hall and into the
trailer tank. Gary Amys states that he will check with his brother to see if he has a tank for
us. Another suggestion was to check with Grubes.

NTA

The last meeting had elections.

President — Dusty Androsky Vice President - Bryan Zieman
Secretary — Dan Corbin Treasurer - Al Schoenborn
AWSC Director — Matt Holter AWSC Rep — Dusty Androsky

Meeting date was changed due to weather.

AWSC:

Bruce Bergsten reported on Annual Meeting.
Elections were held: President — Lori Heidemann Vice President — Greg R.
Secretary — Sue Smedegaard Treasurer — Lauren Levey

State property business signs — trying to standardize and going before legislation.
Increasing supplemental cap from $900 to $1500 — going before legislation.

Tri County Corridor:




Nothing to report.

Social:

Landowners’ Dinner scheduled for April 20, 2023 at Twin Gables. Glitch: letters with Mobil
gift cards have not gone out — gift cards have not come in yet = will get them out.

Unfinished business:

Information re: Eric’s Celebration of Life to go on FaceBook about 1 week prior.

Discussion of purchasing 2 signs to go on each end of trail 235 naming this trail: Eric Shaffer
Memorial Trail. Places to look: Tiger Manufacturing or possibly Northwoods tech School.
Discussion of clubs donating about $500 / club to the AWSC Eric Shafer Engineering
Scholarship. Make checks to AWSC and send to Linnea. Motion by Dave Whitehead,
seconded by Bruce Bergsten to donate $500. MP

Matt Hughes suggested having an Eric Shafer Memorial Ride to continue to raise money for
the AWSC scholarship.

Al Makela is working on a write-up about Eric to display at Shack

New Business:

The Poplar Golf Course has talked with a club member re: a trail from TCC to their
restaurant. Need to look at property and discuss.

Meeting adjourned at 8:04 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Bergsten
BRR Secretary



